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The Planning, Housing and Economic Development (PHED) Committee convened on April 25, 

2023, to consider CR-21-2023. The County Executive transmitted the resolution for the 

Council’s consideration to approve and adopt the Prince George’s County Fiscal Year (“FY”) 

2024 Annual Action Plan (“AAP”) for Housing and Community Development. The Annual 

Action Plan reflects the County’s most critical housing and community development needs, as 

identified in the FY 2021-2025 Consolidated Plan. Additionally, the Annual Action Plan serves 

as the grant application for the following federal entitlement program funds: Community 

Development Block Grant (“CDBG”) Program, HOME Investment Partnerships (“HOME”) 

Program, and the Emergency Solutions Grants (“ESG”) Program. The federal formula 

allocations identified in the County’s FY 2024 Annual Action Plan are grant application totals 

based on the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD)’s final Federal Fiscal 

Year (“FFY”) 2023 (County FY 2024) funding allocations.  

 

Ms. Aspasia Xypolia, Director of the Department of Housing and Community Development 

(DHCD) provided a PowerPoint presentation summarizing the County’s planned use of 

approximately $8.1 million in federal fiscal year 2023 (CFY 2024) funds for the CDBG, HOME 

and ESG Programs. Director Xypolia was joined by Ms. Pamela Wilson, DHCD Chief Housing 

Development Manager; Shirley Grant, DHCD Community Planning Administrator; and LeShann 

Murphy, DHCD CDBG Program Manager. 

 

On a motion by Council Chair Dernoga and second by Council Member Olson, the Committee 

voted favorable, 4-0, on the resolution as drafted. 


